
Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Assessment: 
Invitation to Register Interest

Proposed Penrith Stadium Sewer Relocation 
Review of Environmental Factors
On behalf of Infrastructure NSW (the proponent), Curio Projects 
(heritage consultants) are commencing Aboriginal community 
consultation as part of a Review of Environmental Factors (REF) 
for the relocation of a sewer main within the Penrith Stadium 
Sewer site. The study area is shown below. It is located at Mulgoa 
Road and Ransley Street within the Penrith City Council LGA. 

 

It is proposed that the existing sewer main within the stadium 
site will be decommissioned and will be diverted to the west 
of the existing stadium within the current training field. New 
connections for the stadium and Cricket Club will be provided to 
the diverted sewer main. 

The purpose of this community consultation with Aboriginal 
people is to assist the proposed applicant as part of a Review 
of Environmetal Factors (REF), and to aid in the preparation of 
an Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Assessment Report (ACHAR) in 
accordance with the NSW National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974. 

Community consultation is being undertaken to assist the 
assessment of cultural significance of the study area. This 
notification is being undertaken in accordance with Section 
4.1.2 of the Office of Environment and Heritage (OEH) and the 
Aboriginal cultural heritage requirements for proponents 2010.

Curio Projects invite Aboriginal people who hold cultural 
knowledge relevant to determining the significance of 
Aboriginal objects(s) and/or places in the area to register an 
interest in a process of community consultation.

The proponent can be contacted via tom@gtkconsulting.com.au 
but contact via Curio is preferred. 

Please note that when you register an interest in this 
project your details will be forwarded to Heritage NSW and 
Metropolitan Local Aboriginal Land Council, unless you specify 
that you would not like your details released.   

Please forward registrations to Curio Projects no later than  
5 July 2024, via phone, email or mail to:

Sebastian Gerber-Hood on consultation@curioprojects.com.au 
or (02) 8014 9800 
Curio Projects, 3.01/ 249 Pitt Street, Sydney NSW 2000.   LP
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